MISSIONARIES TO THE PHILIPPINES

ADDRESS:NANSANGAAN ST. AMBONAO CALASIAO PANGASINAN 2418

CONTACT NUMBER: 63075-5409475

EMAIL:BENZSANTIAGO2018@GMAIL.COM

SUPORTING ADDRESS:HEARTBEAT INTERNATIONAL MISSIONS

P.O BOX:1941 ELIZABETHTON TN 377644-1941

CONTACT NUMBER: 423-707-5468

EMAIL: HEARTBEATTEAM@AOL.COM



Benjie Santiago Family

Dear Brethren's in Christ,

Christian greetings!

We are hoping and pray that all you are always safe and in good health,

We are thankful to the Lord because of your partnership in the ministry and for your faithfulness it is a great encouragement for us, we always include you in our prayer always.

Before the pandemic we doing our campus ministry some student got saved and we give them the Bibles

It's a great opportunity that we have favor, the principal allowed us to minister in the Public School and we are able to share them the Gospel and lead them to Christ, before the lock down we continue our bible studies to the students and some of them are started to attend the Church and we stablish another Bible studies but because of the lockdown effect of this Pandemic our church services was temporarily cancelled, Nine Sundays that our Church members didn't able to come and worship with us but I and my family still continue worshipping and Doing our service every Sunday we cannot do also our own live streaming because we do not have good connections and good gadget to use. 5 Sundays now that fifty percent of our members are attending our worship services but majority of our young peoples and 3 senior citizen and our Sunday school kids are still not allowed to attend because of the lockdown. We still have attendants limit and observing social distancing, the mayor still not allowing us to do our church activities but we decided not to obey them we decided to obey God and completely trusting Him.







During the lock down our members are in great need they cannot go out for work and earn money to sustain their basic needs, but thank God we are able to help them in a little way.

























Pictures of Our Children centers before lockdown... this morning even though there is lockdown we visited our members and do our bible studies and we are able to win souls and teach to our children centers. God is still good and faithful to us and protecting us from harm and sicknesses. We are continue serving God and keep looking for his blessed coming! While we are waiting for the Lord's return we are continue do for His ministry. We are asking you all to continue pray for us, as we are praying for you all! And asking you to continue help us financially .Thank you so much TO ALL OF YOU MAY THE LORD WILL CONTINUE TO TAKE OF YOU!! AND BLESS YOU AND ALWAYS BE SAFE!







